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	Date
	Events / Date Claimers

	13 June
	Dinner meeting at Steven’s by the Bay

	12 June
	Sausage Sizzle – Cleveland Markets

	5 July
	Lions Club of Moreton Bay Changeover Dinner

	13 July
	Zonta International Presidents Dinner – Parliamentary Annexe

	15 July
	Cardworking Bee – Barbara Carter’s

	23 July
	Christmas in July

	9 September
	Fashion Parade  - Shangri-La Gardens

	7-9 October
	District Conference  - !! EARLY BIRD REGISTRATION CLOSES 30 JUNE !!

	2006
	

	24-29 June
	International Conference – Melbourne
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Dinner Meeting Details

	DATE
	MONDAY, 13th jUNE  

Apologies must be made to Jo Hieatt  on 3396 3295 (bus) or 3398 4817 (home) by Thursday 9th June.

	VENUE
	Steven’s by the Bay

Pacific Resort Hotel, Middle St

	COST 
	$20

	TIME
	6.30pm for fellowship, 

dinner 7:00pm.  



Jill’s Journal
Firstly, many thanks indeed to Gail and Merv Abbott, Janet, Jo and Margaret for their tremendous help and support in making our Crazy Whist night such a success.  Everyone had a great time and helped raised some Zonta funds in the process.  A few 'seasoned' players amongst us also joined the East Brisbane Crazy Whist night the week before.  

 

Those of you working on the club history project are reminded that we are hoping to put all your wonderful sections together at the end of July.  This will then be our first draft.  Many thanks to Laurie for bringing together all the essential information to assist people with their tasks.  It has been a huge help and your support, Laurie, is very much appreciated.

 

Congratulations to Philippa Fenwick on another term as President of the Redland Chamber of Commerce.  Congratulations are also in order for the Zonta Club of Redcliffe's 25th Birthday last month.  Over this period they raised some $385,000 - what a superb effort!  Janet, Marilyn Steenland and I went along last month to join in their celebrations.

 

At the Garage Sale someone donated a size M Zonta shirt.  If anyone would like to purchase it please see Margaret Finegan.

 

On Wednesday 13 July our Zonta International President will be in Brisbane.  You are invited to a dinner at 6 pm for 6.30 pm at the Parliamentary Annexe.  The cost is $40.  We are making up a table of ten, so if you would like to come along please give me your name and cheque at our dinner meeting.  Cheques should be made out to ZI District 24.  Opportunities of this nature are very rare and it sounds like it will be an excellent evening.

 

Our new Board is now in place thanks to the nominating committee.  I'd like to take this opportunity to thank the outgoing Board and welcome you all back again, plus Marilyn Steenland, for what looks like an enjoyable and challenging year ahead.  We have already put together our goals for 2005-2006 from the survey you completed at the last meeting.

 

Finally, the United Nations, New York, recently hosted a month long conference on nuclear disarmament.  The divisive work ended with little to show for its efforts.  Professor Wittner says that situations like this have been turned around in the past through protest and wise statesmanship, but in the interim evading disarmament commitments is very troubling.  This five year review was seen by many as a lost opportunity.

 

On a more encouraging note, we have had a long email from Stephanie about her very productive and fulfilling work for Austcare.  It will be circulated at the next meeting.

 

Yours in Zonta,

JILL

Service and Fund Raising

Thank you to everyone who attended the Crazy Whist night it was a wonderful evening and we all had some fun, a report will be tabled at our next meeting.  

Our sausage Sizzle in on this Sunday at the Cleveland Markets for those who volunteered please don’t forget.  Gail still has a limited number of entertainment books for $60; please see her at our next dinner meeting or give her a call.  Please bring along any spare single bed linen, towels and clothing for donation.
Janet
PR & Programme

A motion proposed by Barbara Carter will be put to the meeting “that Barbara Carter be provided with a petty cash float of $100 to purchase materials for Zonta card making and framed Zonta emblems which are to be sold for club profit”.  Please bring small scissors, Stanley knife or tweezers to our next card making bee on Saturday 15 July.

Tess Bradford will be giving a Job Talk as our guest speaker at our June meeting.

We have been invited to attend the Lions Club of Moreton Bay Changeover Dinner on Tuesday 5 July at Wynnum Manly Leagues Club, Wondall Rd, Manly West 6.30 for 7.00pm.  Dress is after five and cost $30 per person for buffet dinner.  Please RSVP by 24 June.

Status of Women 

A motion will be proposed at our next meeting “that the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redlands Area Inc provide 5 bursaries of $200 each, a total of $1000 to Moreton TAFE during the first semester of 2005”.

Jill Allen

United Nations Committee

Zonta Wynnum Redlands inc. sent our donations from the IWD dinner to Zonta Club II Colombo.  Here are some highlights from their Club Annual Activity Report.
30 May 2004 –30 April 2005

Healthy Schools Program – upgrading the facilities of a school to enable them enter the Healthy School Project conducted by The Colombo Municipality.

The objective of the program being that all schools have a, healthy, comfortable and productive environment. Participation in this program will increase awareness among the school authorities, teachers, students, parents, past pupils and all citizens on the importance of a healthy environment in their school. It will activate school health clubs and involve students in the improvement of their school and create a sense of collective responsibility towards the welfare of the school and foster friendship and teamwork amongst them.

Zonta II selected Lumbini Balika Vidyalaya on High Street, Wellawatte with a student population of 300 girls of which 100 are from two orphanages in the vicinity.

It was decided that we undertake the improvement of their school environment to make it viable for them to be considered a "Healthy School" –Acton was taken to construct two additional toilets and repair the broken ones that they had. Build a canteen to ensure food safety Provide safe drinking water. and Clear their grounds of rubble and layout a pleasant play ground.

By improving the environment of this girl’s school we hope to encourage girls enter into the adult world conscious of public health care in keeping with our Club goals of improving the status of women in our country.

The project was completed and a ceremonial handing over was held on the 21 of February 2005

Our main program this year has been the Rehabitation PROJECTs FOR THOSE AFFECTED BY THE DECEMBER 26, 2004 TSUNAMI IN SRI Lanka

Our beloved country was hit by a Tsunami of great magnitude causing great loss of life, and displacing millions of people who have lost their homes and livelihood. .The most number affected were women and children. The death toll in Sri Lanka is 30,957 with another 5,644 missing,.202,742 families were affected, with 79,791 families displaced.

We have initiated a Program to rehabilitate persons affected by the Tsunami, and selected three areas consisting the three main ethnic communities. It is our endeavor to provide them encouragement and assistance to return and participate in general lives activity.

We were fortunate that Messers Jehan & Sujith Canecarathne friends of Zonta Club II agreed to join us in this venture. We requested for the assistance of Zonta International and our sister clubs around the world to join us in this venture. I must acknowledge the good wishes that were received by us from Zontions worldwide 

Contributions received have been from:- Australia,  Japan,  Germany,  USA.

Initially the members of the Club collected dry rations, clothes, drinking water and dispatched 2 lorry loads to Hambantota in the South and the North east.

On the 6th of January we distributed personal essential items packed in buckets to 150 women in Kalutara. A meeting was held with officials in that area to discuss the stage two and three of the program.

The main Program was divided into three stages 

Stage One – Back to School Packs for children

Stage Two – Rehabilitation of Livelihood

Stage Three – Building of Hoses

Stage One – Back to School Packs for children

14th of January,2005 -500 school packs were gifted to 500 displaced children. in Kirinda in the deep South of the Island

16th January 2005 - 122 school packs, were gifted to the displaced children in Kalutara

19th of February,2005 - 452 school packs were distributed in the displaced camps in Batticaloa. On the East Coast

A total of 1074 packs were distributed

Stage Two – Rehabilitation of Livelihood
Urgent requirements for a refugee camp in Kalutara were identified were as mosquito nets for the 14 little children; 1 double net for a pregnant mother and 7 baby baths

A presentation was made of the required Four sewing machines, and accessories for sewing and a 4’x2’ table for sewing.

A Gas Cooker, cylinder, regulator and wires,

Hopper pans, spoons, bucket, Coconut scraper

An agreement was signed with the recipients that these items will not be sold or given to another. The representative of the Government in charge of the camp countersigned these documents. These people would work from the camp till they are allocated permanent housing. A plan is drawn out to monitor their progress

Kirinda

3 persons were identified with the need for sewing machines and accessories to help them re-start their employment and 3 sewing machines were handed over on the 19th of March 

Batticoloa

The Ground coordinator Brother Johnson from St Andrew Batticola was requested to identify women to give assistance to re-start their livelihood. The following list of items were gifted to the identified people;-

9 Women to be given sewing machines

3 Women to be given Gas Cooker/Cylinder/Regulator

11 Women to be given Kerosene Cookers

The 14 women who received cookers were given the utensils for making hoppers, string hoppers, pittu and thosai.

Stage Three – Building of Houses
Kalutara
We have Commenced the construction of houses. for the following

· Mrs.Kern  - A Teacher by profession, married with two children.

· Raja Rupasinghe - A canteen manager, married with 4 children.

· Mrs.Rohini - A seamstress specializing in appliqué work cushion covers
· Ms.Asoka/Mr.Vasantha 

Kirinda

10th of February

A meeting was held at the Prime Minister’s Office for the allocation of houses in Kirinda.

A MOU was signed to build 10 houses at a cost of .600,000/=each on plans provided by the Architects assigned by the State Housing Authority: 

 Batticoloa

5 families were identified for assistance in housing and visited. The official deeds and clearance from the State is awaited to commence construction. 

Extended Program

In consideration of the needs of the areas and the response that we have received from Donors, we have decided to extend the project to cover Pre Schools. and more rehabilitation of livelihood programs

This was in consideration of the fact that re-construction of affected schools have been allotted by the state to large organistions and the housing program is further complicated by the unclear State ruling on the buffer Zones with alternate land being provided for housing.

A Pre-School has been identified in Batticola, which presently caters to 35 to 40 children. This school is the school maintained by St Andrew Church Batticola Both church and the Pre School were affected by the Tsunami as it is on the banks of the lagoon. The Church has an alternate location on the opposite the church which will be suitable for a pre school and small playground for the little ones.

The school would be extended to accommodate 100 children between the ages of 2 to 5years. .5 teachers (20 children per teacher) are estimated to be necessary to manage the school under the guidance of the Rev in charge of the church. There would be no discrimination on religion or community in admitting the children into the school. 

Our pledge includes the following

Building the simple but strong building 

Equipment for the school –chairs, desks, early learning equipment an toys

The payment for the teachers for one year and possibly if funds permits for another year

The total cost not exceeding Rs5000000.

A Pre-school is also been negotiated in the Kalutara area where housing is been constructed in small communities. This school will include a crèche. Our pledge would be at a cost of Rs 5000000 only.

�





“Christmas in July”





Saturday 23 July





At the home of


Barbara Wills


42 Hardy Rd, Birkdale





Further details available 


at our June Meeting





Zonta Birthdays


 


Stephanie Kratzmann – 11 June
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